21 August 2002

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Madam

I refer to the Inquiry being made by your Committee into the regulations and ASIC Policy Statements made under the Financial Services Reform Act 2001.

Unfortunately, at the Committee’s Hearing on 11 July 2002, Bendigo Bank Limited was not given an opportunity to brief the Committee on its submission.

I understand that the Committee referred to and, we believe, require clarification of several points raised in the Bank’s submission, the first being the cost of PS146 training.  The actual initial cost of training to ensure compliance with PS146 is $945,179.00.  This figure includes the initial development and delivery of the training to the relevant staff.  The estimated cost to implement training next year is an additional minimum amount of $630,000.

The question of incentive payments to counter staff was also raised.  I would like to confirm that Bendigo Bank and its Community Bank network do not pay incentives to counter staff.

The effect of the cost and requirements of training staff has already become apparent with 90 Bendigo Bank agents having to examine their viability as Bank agents because of the cost and time required for PS146 training for agency staff.

Once again, I would stress that recruitment of suitably trained staff in outlying rural areas will become more difficult, thus reducing the Bank’s ability to deliver cost-efficient services to rural and regional Australia.  Also the additional cost will make it much more difficult to expand the Bendigo Bank brand and Community Banking network in remote and regional areas.

The Bank hopes that these points help clarify the matters raised by the Committee at its Hearing of 11 July 2002.

Yours faithfully

ROB HUNT

MANAGING DIRECTOR

